
Special measures for the examinees for AY 2024 enrollment from the areas of disasters by the 

Noto Peninsula Earthquake on January 1, 2024 

 

First, we would like to extend our deep condolences to the victims of the Noto Peninsula 

Earthquake that occurred on January 1, 2024.  

 

Gifu University has launched a consultation service for the examinees for AY 2024 enrollment, 

who were affected by the Noto Peninsula Earthquake on January 1, 2024 (for the school 

recommendation-type screening II, and the first and second dates of the General Selection 

Examination).  

 

We are also planning to implement some entrance examination fees exemption measures for 

the examinees and will post its details on the university website upon finalization. 

 

Examinees Eligible to Consultation Service: 

Examinees who are the victims of the Noto Peninsula Earthquake on January 1, 2024, and 

who are from the areas of disasters designated by Disaster Relief Act, and fall into either one 

of the categories below:  

1. Examinees who are not able to apply for the entrance examination application during the 

application period due to the damages caused by the Noto Peninsula Earthquake 

2. Examinees who are not able to apply for the entrance examination application via the 

internet because of the disrupted communication infrastructure 

3. Examinees who are not able to apply for the entrance examination application because 

their senior high schools were damaged and are not able to issue documents necessary for 

an entrance examination application and a graduation certificate for examinees 

4. Examinees who are not able to obtain documents necessary for the entrance examination 

application such as graduation certificates, certificate of qualification certifying the 

academic level equivalent to the completion of senior high school 

 

In addition to the examinees applicable from 1 to 4 above, our consultation service is provided 

for other examinees as long as the Noto Peninsula Earthquake is concerned.  

Please contact the Admission Division, Student Affairs Department, Gifu University (Tel: 

058-293-2156, 2157) 

 

*Those who fall into the category 3. above, examinees who are not from the areas of disasters 

designated by Disaster Relief Act are also eligible to consultation service.   


